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Toilet Training Policy – Aspen Heights British School

Expectations in Foundation Stage 
[bookmark: _gjdgxs]At Aspen Heights British School, we expect all children to be fully independent and confident in using the toilet when they start school in Nursery. Parents will be asked about toilet training during their child’s play session/ virtual meeting/ in their admissions application and staff will remind parents to ensure their child is trained before their first day of school. Specifically, this means that:
· Children must wear traditional underwear to school, not pull-ups, pampers or nappies.
· Children must be able to independently recognise when they need to use the toilet, and get to the toilet in time.
· Children must be able to pull clothing and underwear up and down on their own.
· Children must be able to clean themselves independently after using the toilet, using toilet paper or the hose provided.


Occasional accidents in school 
Young children do have occasional toilet accidents and this is recognised by the staff in school. We expect children to be able to understand that they have had an accident, acknowledge this and seek out an adult for help. Children are required to bring to school each day in their bags: spare underwear as well as a spare set of clothes. Children will be changed where possible and parents informed at the end of the day.

How will changing children be managed? 
Adults will help clean the child up and change them into new clothes (provided by the parent) and place wet or dirty items into a carrier bag to take home. Staff familiar to your child will change them in sight of another adult where possible. If this is not possible the door to the room where the child will be changed will not be closed. Staff will wear disposable aprons, masks and latex gloves when changing children.
Exceptions to the policy will be made when children are soiling themselves. At Aspen Heights British School we do not have the facilities to change and wash children sufficiently after accidents that leave themselves and their clothes very dirty. If staff do not feel that they can clean a child appropriately parents will be contacted to collect their child from school. 

Regular accidents in school 
When children have accidents, teachers will keep a confidential record of this and inform the parents. If a child has regular accidents (e.g. daily or more than three times weekly) parents will be asked to meet with the Class Teacher, and Head of Year where appropriate, to discuss strategies that can be used at home and school to prevent this. Please see additional leaflet.
If the child still continues to have regular accidents, parents will be asked to meet with the Assistant Head of EYFS to determine whether or not the child is able to use the toilet independently. At this point, teachers and families will work together for a period of two weeks to use strategies (see leaflet) to help the child become more confident and able to use the bathroom. During this in-school support period, the class teacher, Assistant Head of EYFS and the family will liaise to discuss the child’s progress. After those 2 weeks parents will be asked to meet with the Head of EYFS again to discuss the child’s progress. If little or no progress has been made parents will be asked to keep their child at home for 2 weeks to train them. Research has shown that intensive work on this has the most impact when carried out in their own home environment. 



Intimate Care Policy 
Intimate care can be defined as tasks of an intimate nature, associated with bodily functions, bodily products, and personal hygiene, which may demand direct or indirect contact with, or exposure of, private parts of the body. For a child, this might include:
· Dressing and undressing (including underwear) due to soiling 
· Help in using the toilet
· Washing intimate parts of the body and bottom wiping

Procedure:
At Aspen Heights British School and Nursery we recognise that there is a need to treat all children with respect and dignity. 
We ensure that all employees who provide intimate care are trained to meet the needs of individual children. 
Where regular one to one intimate care is required it will be discussed and agreed between the Class Teacher, Head of Inclusion, Assistant Head of EYFS and parents.
Intimate care plans are recorded to ensure clarity of expectations, roles and responsibilities and signed by those involved.
Children who require intimate care following a toileting accident will be changed in a private space, with the door open if possible. Where this is not possible, two members of staff will need to be present during the cleaning and changing process.
Only Aspen Heights British School and Nursery staff who have received police clearance, will be allowed to provide intimate care. Students, parents and volunteers are NOT permitted to do this.
We provide facilities that offer the children privacy whilst being changed to the best of our ability.
Staff will:
· Explain to the child in simple language what they are going to do to help him/her and why.
· Encourage the child to be as independent as possible during cleaning and changing. If he/she is unable to do this unaided the member of staff will seek the child’s permission to undress them and clean them.
· Agree terminology for parts of the body and bodily functions that will be used by employees and encourage children to use these terms appropriately.
· Wear a mask, disposable gloves and apron. The soiled clothing or items will be wrapped in a plastic bag for collection by the parent/carer. If garments are heavily soiled we will dispose of them after seeking permission from the family.
· Wash their and the child’s hands with soap and water and disinfect all surfaces and the changing area to avoid cross contamination.
· Log and record the date, time, nature of the intimate care and who carried it out.
· Inform family when the child is collected from Nursery/School.
If a child objects to an employee providing intimate care, parent/carers will be contacted to come to nursery/school and provide care themselves if necessary.

Employee Concerns:
If an employee has any concerns about physical or behavioural changes in a child’s presentation, e.g. marks, bruises, soreness, they will immediately pass their concerns to the Safeguarding Officer (Emma Shanahan) or Deputy Safeguarding Officer (Ouassila Knani/ Redah Khan) .


Managing risk:
We aim to manage risks by following agreed procedures and take all reasonable precautions to prevent or minimise accidents, injury, loss or damage. These include employee training, accurate record keeping, parental consent and a care plan written with and signed by parents.


This policy was updated October 2024
 by Samantha Ribbens
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